
STEVEN V. ROSE (1957-2018) 
 

 

Steven Vincent Rose passed away in Kingston, ON, on June 29, 2018.  
 
Steven was a founding principal of Malroz Engineering Inc. in Kingston in 1989. He was a 
practicing geoenvironmental engineer and registered as Professional Engineer and 
Professional Geoscientist in Ontario, as well as a Professional Engineer in Alberta, Nova 
Scotia, Alaska and California. He was certified as a Diplomate, Water Resources Engineer 
with the American Academy of Professional Engineers. 
 
Steven’s work and volunteering was recognized by his receiving the Professional Engineers 
Ontario’s (PEO’s) Order of Honour, the Ontario Society of Professional Engineers’ (OSPE’s) 
President’s Volunteer Award, and a Fellowship of Engineers Canada. 
 
Steven earned a B.Sc. (Geological Engineering) from Queen’s University and a M.Sc. (Civil 
Engineering) from the University of Southern California. He remained active in academia as 
an Adjunct Assistant Professor with Queen’s University’s Department of Geological Sciences 
and Geological Engineering.  
 
In 2006, Steven served on the inaugural Executive Committee of the Kingston Section of the 
Canadian Geotechnical Society, and remained on that committee after serving as the 
Section Director. He was an active member of the OSPE community, as a former member of 
its Board of Directors and served on numerous committees with OSPE, PEO, and the 
Ontario Environmental Industry Association (ONEIA).  
 
Steven’s career included site investigations and construction activities across four 
continents. He was recognized as a specialist, or subject matter expert, in numerous aspects 
of environmental consulting including: site assessments and investigations (environmental 
site assessments—ESAs ), hydrogeology, remediation technologies, and project 
management and controls. His experience included engineering site investigation, design 
and construction/remediation, expert testimony on matters relating to hydrogeology and 
contaminated sites. Steven represented Canada twice as a delegate to NATO’s Pilot Study 
Workshops on Closed Landfills and Urban Brownfields Redevelopment. He also edited a 
book, published in 2009, titled The Story of Brownfields and Smart Growth in Kingston 
Ontario: from contamination to revitalization. 



 
Steven leaves behind a legacy of professionalism, integrity and kindness that his friends and 
colleagues will forever cherish. 


